

## **Town Council Agenda Item**

Michelle Kinney <mkinney@applevalleyut.gov>

Mon, Jun 10, 2024 at 11:07 AM
To: Town Clerk <clerk@applevalleyut.gov>, Town of Apple Valley <mayor@applevalleyut.gov>, "(Michael) Fire Department"
<firedepartment@applevalleyut.gov>

Jenna,

The mayor would like to cover the increase for the fire Chiefs URS. The percentage that will be covered on behalf of the employee starting in FY2025 is 4.73% of his salary.

In 2022, the Town Council elected to pick up the employee portion of this expense when the rate was set at 2.59%. With the 2022 election the town must cover at least that amount moving forward. In the upcoming fiscal year, the rate is once again increasing to 4.73%. For this reason, the Town Council will need to approve the additional amount. Please add this agenda item to the next Town Council meeting per the Mayor.

Once this is done please forward me the resolution or meeting minutes for me to send in to URS for review with our new pick-up documents.

Thanks

. . . .

Michelle Kinney
Town of Apple Valley
Big Plains Water Special Service District
Finance Director/ Deputy Clerk
435-877-1190
1777 N Meadowlark Dr.
Apple Valley UT 84737